
 Mission Statement 

We strive to be a welcoming,  
worshipping community of faith,  
helping people discover and deepen  
their relationship with God,  
growing as disciples of Christ,  

and reaching out in faith and loving service. 
 

 The Columns 
LAKEWOOD CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH (UCC) 

AN OPEN AND AFFIRMING CHURCH  
OF THE UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST 

Join us for LCCõs Annual Motherõs Day Bake Sale 

Goodies will be available for purchase before and 
after church on Sunday, May 13th. 

Lakewood High Schoolõs Chamber Choir will  
be performing a Spring Concert in the Chapel  
on Sunday, May 13th, 2:00pm. All are welcome! 

 
Sunday, May 6 

Special Worship for All Ages 
as we celebrate  

Rev. Markôs Retirement  

10 a.m.ðSanctuary 
Farewell reception  

in Social Hall afterwards 



My Dear Friends,  
 I will be writing a letter in the coming days to thank you for allowing me to share the last 
thirteen plus years with you. Deciding on what to preach on these last few Sundays has been 
difficult to say the least. I chose to lift up a few themes that are important to me and speak from 
my heart on those themes. Yesterday, April 29, I decided I wanted to address the United Church of 
Christõs declaration that we believe in the Still Speaking God. A portion of my sermon follows: 

 Some want to imprison the bible in the past, and use ancient interpretations as their sole 
source of thinking. They believe the scriptures to be free of all errors in matters of history, 
science, and morality.    

 But we, as members of the United Church of Christ, refuse to allow the word of God to be 
mummified in wrappings of ignorance. The same men and women who could quote scriptures 
forward and backward, were the same  folk who used scripture to justify violence against women,  
who found in the bible the right to enslave and abuse people, and who found in the holy writ the 
declaration, that white is surely better than black, and straight better than gay. 

 It is with good reason, we declare our fellowship to be the church of the Still Speaking God. 
It is the truth is written into the very fabric of our denomination.  From the beginning, the bible 
has been interpreted by each generation that has held it to be sacred. Its original languages have 
been translated into countless languages spoken by the peoples of the earth. 

 The Bible was not penned by the very hand of God. The scriptures were written by those 
who felt an irresistible pull on their soul, a pull that led them tell a story:  the story of a people 
who felt chosen and guided by the divine light to speak the truth to the generations. They wrote 
out of their own personal or national experiences, interpreting them through the prism of faith.   

 In this morningõs reading from Paulõs letter to his friend, Timothy, he is extolling the power 
and substance of scripture. When Paul writes to his friend Timothy, he offered: òthe word of God 
cannot be imprisoned, or chained.ó  

 Paul, who was in prison for his faith, was bound and fettered by iron, to be sure. Paulõs 
body could be chained, but not the living Word of God! 

 The Word of God cannot be chained to a specific place or time. The Word of God can never 
be shackled to the private chapels of the rabbi or priest or minister. The Word of God is not a 
document written on parchment, but a living text written upon the human heart, a word to 
encourage when difficulties arise, a word that lifts up the fallen and gives hope to the despairing. 
The Word of God is a word of justice to the oppressed, and direction to the lost. 

 The bible is an inspired, written account of a peopleõs experience with the sacred in life. It 
was never meant to be a document of biology and chemistry. Instead, it seeks to comprehend the 
harder question: the why. Why are we here? Why do we love? Why do we hate?  Who are we as a 
people? 

 But the Word of God, that living, breathing spirit that is found within the human heart, is 
not translated from the Hebrew or the Greek. It is not something that can grow dusty on the shelf 
from lack of use! 

 Soren Kierkegaard, the 19th century philosopher, told the story about a town where only 
ducks lived. Every Sunday the ducks would waddle out of their house, and waddle down main street 
to their church. They waddled into the sanctuary and sat in their proper pews. The duck choir came 
in and the duck minister came forward. 

 The duck minister opened the bible and read to his congregation:  My beloved Ducks! With 
wings you can fly! With wings you can mount up and soar like eagles! No walls can confine you. No 
fence can hold you. God has given you wings so you can fly like the birds. And all the gathered 
ducks shouted òAmen.ó  And then they all waddled home. 

            Continued... 
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 As I Was Sayingé                                           Rev. Mark Thomas 
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Office Manager                                                                 Patti Dobro       
  
 On April 15th, I celebrated being LCCõs Office Manager for 
ten years.  What an awesome ten years it has been! From my 
first day, everyone at LCC has welcomed me and included me in 
their church lives with open arms.   

 After much thought, I have decided to retire from the 
day-to-day duties of the LCC Office Manager, but still be LCCõs 
Financial Secretary. This will free me up to travel, spend time 
with my family, grandchildren, my darling husband of 44 years, 
and work on that book Iõve always wanted to write. My last day 
as Office Manager is Friday, June 1, 2018. But you will still see 
me ð just not daily in the office.   

 Please welcome Karen Lee as the new LCC Office  
Manager.  Her first day will be June 4th. As a fellow  
non-member of LCC, I am excited that she has agreed to take on 
this role. She will be amazing and has been volunteering in the 
office for over a year, so the transition will be seamless.       

 It has been an honor and pleasure to work with and  
for LCC. As I reflect back on these ten years, I had many  
memorable firsts:  

§ My first LCC event was a Genesis Circle Spring Tea and I sat 
     with Jane Barker and Anne Cox.   
§ My first set of volunteers were K Callentine (who trained  
     me), Nancy and Jim Gibbs, and Gloria Van Peeren.   
§ My first Executive Board team was with Brad Humphreys,  
     Jan Young, Mickie Meister, Melanie Shearer, Hope McGuan 
     and Gary De Mars.  
§ My first Staff members were Rev. Mark, Max Bunker  

      and Patti K.   

 It was fun creating bulletin covers, event tickets, special programs, etc. and working with all the 
LCC board members and volunteers over the years. If I count only the weekly bulletins for 10 years, that 
adds up to over 520 bulletins, and doesnõt include all the wedding, funeral and Youth Musical programs  
I created.        

 Thank you everyone for a wonderful 10 years as your Office Manager. I have always said this is  
òa job made in heavenó. LCC, my òotheró church family, will always hold a special place in my heart.    

 

 The bible can teach you about Jesus, and his journey of life. Though remember, the sum total 
of Jesusõ life that the bible tells us about is 100 days. Just 100 days is all we read about of his 33 years 
of life. 

 But the living Word of God allows us to experience the very presence of our Lord, for it is the 
language of the heart, of the soul. And this living Word from the still speaking God is declaring: òYou 
can flyó to those who feel worthless. òYou can flyó is Godõs word to the heart that wants to give up or 
give in. òYou can flyó is food to the soul hungry for direction or meaning. 

 I honor the written word found in holy scripture, and have spent a lifetime learning its history, 
its languages, and its power. And as much as in my darkest moments, when troubles compound and the 
way seems obscure, as much as I want and need that bible close by, it is the living Word that inspires 
courage, and assures me that I am not alone. The ducks were given wings, but they waddled home. 

How will you return home? May your hearts fly!!!    Your pastor and friend,  

Mark  

 As I Was Sayingécontinued                        Rev. Mark Thomas 



Music and Faith Formation 
As you know, Music has been integrated into our Faith Formation programming.  We  
want our children to know that there are many ways we can praise the Lord and ask for 
help and guidance-through reading, art, dance, acting and music.  Noah Hamrick, our  
Childrenõs/Youth Music Director,  will finish up his work with the kids for this church  
year on Sunday, May 20th. Whether it is preschool or the high schoolers, we always enjoy 
hearing them share their talents with us during worship!  

    
THANK YOU, NOAH!     
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 Music is a deep and abiding love for me, so unsurpris-
ingly, I find myself enthusiastic and wanting to share it with 
others. This is both a joy and also an important facet of my 
work at LCC and elsewhere. However, what people some-
times forget is that there is often another music enthusiast 
on staff at a church: the pastor! 

 

 One of the first things I learned about Mark, when we 
sat down for my pre-hiring meeting, was his thorough love 
for music, both sacred and otherwise. He is an avid drummer 
and very knowledgeable about the music he cherishes, be it 
1970õs rock or 1670õs hymns. Markõs excellent ear guides him 
through choosing weekly hymns for the worship service and I 
have valued his input about choir and other service music at 
the keyboard as Iõve worked my first year at LCC. 

 

 Mark also has been a stalwart member of the Hand-
bell Choir, playing the lowest, deepest bells with great rel-
ish. When there has been a òholeó in the group due to illness 
or absence, heõs taken it upon himself to find subs, making 
my life way easier. He even roped his own daughter, Leah, 
into ringing with the group long-term. Every week, Iõll walk 
into rehearsal, knowing that Mark went through the tedious 
yet necessary task of setting up the bells and tables needed 
to rehearse. I think this says so much both about his love for 
the ensemble and his willingness to go above and beyond in 
all aspects of his ministry here. This is a quality that I hope I 
have emulated and will certainly continue to do so. 

 

This Sunday, May 6, the Chancel Choir will be singing òPrayer of the Children,ó a poignant a cappella  
anthem which he loves, as well as a benediction written by our own Mike Galloway, and perhaps several 
other surprises. Mark will be deeply missed, in the bell choir and otherwise, but Iõm determined to  
continue a music program here that he would be proud of and honors the dedication he put into it, 
through his playing, elbow grease, gentle arm twisting. and passion for this being a flourishing  
congregation, musically and otherwise. 

       Thanks for reading,   Ben 

 Director of  Music                                                   Ben Malkevitch  
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A Ministry to Serve         

COMMUNITY MEAL        
THURSDAY, MAY 3rd 

 

We had 56 guests at our April meal.   

Our upcoming meals will be Thursday, May 3rd and June 7th. 

Please sign-up in the West Clifton hall to help serve and clean up.  
Reminder: both Trinity and St. Peterõs Episcopal will be using the 
LCC kitchen for their community mealsñthere are plenty of  
opportunities to serve in this mission of outreach.          

     ƽ Lori Waddell  

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT! 
LCC with Haynes Nursery School  
donated 13 bags of food in March 

to Lakewood Community Services Center! 

 

MISSION TRIP 2018!  
Did you pay your $50 deposit yet?  Please do so ASAP.  

MISSION TRIP 2018!  
 

The Youth/Chaperones going on this yearõs Mission Trip will be  
commissioned during worship on July 8th, and enjoy their picnic at  
Clifton Beach at 5:00pm that evening. Details to follow...The group will be 
working with the Hosanna Industries in Rochester, Pennsylvania. They  
will be learning skills that will help them rehab homes for impoverished  
people in the greater Pittsburgh area. They will depart on July 15th and  
return back to Lakewood on July 20th.  

 

This yearõs participants are: Ella Atfield, John Bando, Audrey Gray, Justin 
Hiller, Ellie Humphreys, Isaac Humphreys, Kallie Mitchell, Eliza Richardson, 
Jay Tamilio, Thomas Tamilio, Gabby Toms, and chaperones John Bando, 
Kristen Humphreys, and Diane Hiller 
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A Ministry to Serve         

As we wind down another fun school year at Haynes we are reminded  
to celebrate our Mothers. We will have an end of the year party to  
celebrate all that we have learned at school as well as to thank our  
families for being so awesome. Our last week of classes is the week  
of May 7th. 

 

We would also like to send a HUGE thank you to Mark for all of his  
support throughout his past 14 years. We feel blessed to have had his  
direction and guidance. He has been an asset to Haynes and will be  
dearly missed. Enjoy your retirement Mark! 

 

Our classrooms are currently full for the Fall but please do not hesitate 
to share our school reputation and my name to any young families looking 
for preschool. We often experience late cancellations so please be sure 
to check in with me. Haynes has been recognized as one of the best in 
the area and we would be privileged to have LCC families as students. 

We will see you in the Fall, enjoy your summer  -  
 
      Alison Yonkers, Director 

HELPING OTHERS HELP THEMSELVES 
This year again the Childrenõs Offerings each Sunday will continue to support Heifer 
International, an organization that helps people in need by providing them with  
farm animals, trees, water, and other necessities to sustain their lives and become 
self-sufficient.  

 
Your box of Offertory Envelopes is available on the table underneath the  
FF bulletin board in the West Clifton hallway.  When you use these envelopes, 
please be sure to put your childõs name on the back so we can add this contribution 
to your Familyõs Pledge for the year.  Also, this gives your child a chance to feel good  
about giving, when he/she puts the envelope in the Miracle Jar each Sunday.   

THE OPEN TABLE UPDATE 
Please continue to keep the LCC members participating in Open Table in your 
prayers as we begin jour training in May. We will be assigned a young person 
aging out of foster care in June. 
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Children and Family Ministries                         Patti Komperda  
WORSHIP FOR ALL AGES: SUNDAY, May 6th   

HUNGER SUNDAY  BIRTHDAY SUNDAY    
Our next Worship for All Ages will be Markõs final worship with the Congregation of 
LCC, Sunday, May 6th.  As you can imagine, this worship will be longer than our usual, 
so that we can share our highest tribute and love for all Mark has done for our 
church, for us. Worship will be followed by a Reception in the Social Hall. (Hunger 
Sunday, and May Birthdays will also be celebrated!)  

Every Sunday, during worship, childcare is provided in our Nursery for the youngest 
members of our church family (infants-4 year olds), and Activity Bags for other 
children are located in the back of the Sanctuary, if needed.  

2018 Faith Formation for Children 
As most of our parents already know, LCC uses Seasons of the Spirit (Woodlake Publishing) as our  
lectionary-based Faith Formation curriculum that we use with all of our children, Preschool-12th grades. 
Through it, our FF Leaders hope to guide the children along their Faith Journeys, with the teachings of 
how God/Jesus expects us to behave through stories from both the Old and New Testaments. We strive 
to bring the Good News alive to our children through a variety of intelligences-storytelling, art, music, 
drama, readingétasting, listening, smelling, touching, and seeingé 

In April we followed the paths of the Disciples as they formed their plans for continuing Jesusõ Ministry. 
We look forward to making a craft for Moms on Motherõs Day, May 13th, and then our òfinaló Faith  
Formation will be Sunday, May 20th, with Andrew Mathay from Catholic Charities talking to the children 
and youth about Refugees.  

(On June 3rd, we will THANK our 2017-2018 Faith Formation Leaders and enjoy Birthday/Graduation/
Thank You cake in the Parlor following worship. 
And, on Sunday, June 17th, we will make a gift for our special Dads during a FF time!)  
 
Look for details in the June Columns about summer FF programming.  

 

Our LCC 2018 Faith Journey Scripture this year is taken from the Prayer of Francis Assisi: òLord, 
make me an instrument of thy peaceéó  
 

The purpose of our Faith Journey Scripture is to help us ALL focus on a spiritual idea and then allow 
and encourage it to permeate our lives in relationship with ourselves, each other, our planet, and 
God. The intent is to begin and end each day with a collective empathy for all people, all things.  

You may be asking yourself if there will ever come a time when the world will be at peace...whether 
you answer yes or no, praying for it daily is worth your consideration. 

Our June graduates were touched by the loving 
words Mark shared with them during worship on 

April 22nd. 

Middle and High School Youth Groups: 

Our final worship at Eliza Jennings until 
October occurred on Sunday, April 8th. I 
am never quite sure if the worship does 
more for us or the residents?! 
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Children and Family Ministries                         Patti Komperda  

YOUTH GROUP NEWS 
Next YOUTH Fundraiser: Motherõs Day Cupcake Sale, Sunday, May 13th!  

 

We will frost/decorate cupcakes on Saturday, May 12th, at 10am...Pastry 
Chef Mona will have all of the supplies, bring your creativity. Please let  
Mona know if you can donate a dozen or two of baked/unfrosted cupcakes-
please deliver baked goods by Saturday, May 12th, 9:00am...Adult and Youth 
Helpers and Sellers are always needed. 

 

Sunday, May 20th is tentatively set for our next Youth Group meetings.  

Watch your email for more information. 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 2018 
LOOK OUT! The Rolling River Rampage rolls in to LCC June 11-15, 
9:30-noon for 4-11 year olds for $25, $50 family cap!  
BLOCK OUT YOUR CALENDAR NOW, you really wonõt want to miss 
out on Experiencing the Ride of a Lifetime with God and Romper the 
River Otter Puppet!  
 

Registration forms are available in the office and on the website!  

BTW, Teen & Adult helpers are ALWAYS needed. Let Patti K. know ASAP 
if you can help in any way. 

Also, we are looking for outdoor rafts/canoes/kayaks/paddles/etc. to 
borrow just for decoration purposes. 

 

The Children�·s Faith Formation Team will meet 
next on Monday, May 7th at 7:15 pm, in the  
Parlor, to plan for Vacation Bible School (VBS will 
be June 11-15, 2018 from 9:30am-noon)!  

 

Please let Patti K know if you or your child are planning to 
attend a UCC Summer Camp session at Templed Hills. 


